
 

  GSA Federal Acquisition Service 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lic. Karla F. Mercado Rivera 
Administración de Servicios Generales (ASG) 
Centro Gubernamental Roberto Sánchez Vilella 
Torre Norte Piso 12 
330 Ave. De Diego 
Santurce, PR 00911 
 
Dear Lic. Mercado Rivera, 
 
We have completed our review of your proposed revisions to the Puerto Rico State Plan 
of Operation. The proposed changes are administrative in nature and are in accordance 
with the Federal Management Regulation (FMR 102-37 Appendix B). Therefore, GSA 
approves the proposed changes to your State Plan of Operation.   
 
The attached state plan serves as your final approved plan on file with GSA. 
 
Questions concerning this response should be directed to Christina Shaw at 
christina.shaw@gsa.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Erville Koehler 
Assistant Commissioner 
General Supplies and Services Category 
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